

Excellence through experience™

709 Gillette St, Suite 3 ♦ La Crosse, WI 54603 ♦ 1-800-552-2932 ♦ Fax (608) 781-8893 ♦ Email: rona@metcohq.com ♦ www.metcohq.com

January 23, 2020

Shadly & Brittany Nelson 9729 S. County Road E Bennett, WI 54873

Subject: Access permission to collect water sample from private potable well.

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Nelson:

METCO is continuing to conduct an environmental investigation concerning a petroleum release at the former Smith's Union 76 Station property, located at 11427 S Business 53 in Solon Springs, Wl. Based on current soil and groundwater sampling results, the WDNR has required that another water sample be collected from the private potable well on your property located at 11423 S. Business 53 in Solon Springs, Wisconsin. The water sample is usually collected from a water tap nearest to the well/pressure tank before any filtration systems. The water tap will be opened and allowed to run for 10 to 15 minutes prior to a sample being collected. METCO is making a request on the behalf of our client to conduct this work on your property.

This project has not been scheduled but is planned to be conducted between February and March 2020. Prior to any work being completed METCO will contact you to make arrangements to access the property.

You may indicate your approval of our potable well sampling activities by either simply returning a copy of this letter with your signature below via fax, e-mail, or by returning a copy in the enclosed self-addressed, stamped envelope. Thank-you for your time and your assistance in this matter will be greatly appreciated.

Printed Name:	Phone Number:
Signature of Approval:	E-mail:

Should you have any questions, or require additional information, do not hesitate to contact me at our La Crosse office at (608) 781-8879, fax (608) 781-8893 or by e-mail at mattm@metcohq.com.

Sincerely,

Jason T. Powell Staff Scientist

c: Adam Bachand - Client

To Frevell